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DDTTPPRR  MMIINNUUTTEESS  

DDiicckkiinnssoonn  TToowwnnsshhiipp  PPaarrkkss  aanndd  RReeccrreeaattiioonn  BBooaarrdd  

October 28, 2024, Dickinson Township Meeting Room 

6:00 pm  

 

AAtttteennddaannccee  

  

BBooaarrdd  MMeemmbbeerrss::  

Chairwoman Julie Quigley, Vice Chair Ed Rosenberry, Diane Gill 

 

SSttaaffff::  

Marge Bear 

 

VViissiittoorrss::  

Marty Williams 

  

 

 

The October 28, 2024, Parks and Recreation Board meeting was called to order at 6:00 by 

Chairwoman Quigley followed by Roll Call and the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Opening Announcements 

A reminder was said that more information about our community can be found on our website at 

www.dickinsonrtownship.org. 

Agenda Approval  

 A motion was made by Ed Rosenberry and seconded by Diane Gill and unanimously passed to 

approve the agenda. 

Approval of Minutes 

A motion was made by Diane Gill and seconded by Ed Rosenberry and unanimously passed to 

approve the September 23, 2024 minutes. 

Public Comment - Agenda Items Only 

Marty Williams asked for clarification on the Park & Recreation Budget, which was explained that 

the budgeted amount in the General Fund is for the events that are planned for the year.  Capital 

projects at the parks are paid for from a different fund.  She also questioned what the roll of the Park 

& Recreation Board is and how to get more people interested and involved, and the response was to 

listen to the community and do what they can with what they have.   
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Diane Gill mentioned the suggestion that was made at the last meeting to install exercise equipment 

at Lindenwood Park and questioned if anyone would use it.  An explanation was provided that the 

pending status of the parcel of land owned by the school, as well as the need for a cut and fill project 

are the two items that need to be handled prior to moving forward with other projects. 

Financial Report 

The report was accepted as provided. 

Staff Reports     Nothing to report 

New Business/Request for Board Action      None 

Old Business 

1.  Bowling Event – The contract from Midway needs to be corrected and then executed.  Marty 

Williams offered to assist with the event.  Ed Rosenberry stated he would not be available that 

evening.  An invitation will be provided to the Board of Supervisors to attend the event as an 

opportunity to meet and greet with residents.  Mr. Rosenberry expressed the need for ideas 

and man power to hold events. 

2. Budget for 2025 Events – There are 3 events planned for 2025, each having a budget of 

$2,000. 

Closing Announcements      

Julie Quigley announced that she will be attending a preservation program at Kings Gap tomorrow at 

4:30 PM.  An presentation will be given by Elizabeth Grant. 

Public Comments - Non-Agenda Items Only     No comments 

The Board adjourned at 6:33 PM 

 


